
Joint Operating Committee Minutes 

LANCASTER COUNTY CAREER & TECHNOLOGY CENTER 

Thursday April 24, 2025 

Willow Street Campus 

Attendees: Andrew Welk, Charles Gearhart, Christopher Straub, Debra Sturgis, Desiree Wagner, Emily Zimmerman, Fred 

Hertzler, Grant Keener, Jason Breckbill, Justin Wimer, Mara Creswell McGrann, Phil Hurst, Dr. Terrance Henderson 

Absent: Dr. Kevin Peart, Steve Riehl, Sandra Duncan, Menno Riggleman, Brian Conroy 

Also Present: - Mike Katch Administrative Director (interim), Jeremy Wiker - CFO, Jodi Schuler- HR Manager, Baiesha 

Dudley- Recording Secretary, Mike Moeller, Karin Shipman, Dave Smith, Lauren Mascianica, Tim Klein, Jeremy King, Dr. 

Julie Frey, Justin Bruhn, Rachel Hetzel 

Students of the Month 

Brownstown 

* Elijah Ali, a student from the Hempfield School District in our Computer Networking and Security program.

* Layla Mellinger, a student from the Penn Manor School District in our Architectural CAD program.

Mount Joy 

* Brennan Frymoyer, a student from the Ephrata School District in our Precision Machining & Computer-Aided

Manufacturing program.

* Alan Soto Contreras, a student from the Conestoga Valley School District in our Carpentry Technology program.

Willow Street 

* Kyra Martin, a student from Garden Spot School District in our Vet Assistant program.

* Rylee Heiselman, a student from the Penn Manor School District in our Intro to Transportation program.

Introduction of the SkillsUSA national competitors. - Dave Ecenrode 

Mr. Wimer called the meeting to order at 7:38 p.m. 

WELCOME 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

ROLL CALL 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION Mr. Wimer announced the JOC held an executive session prior to 

tonight's meeting for personnel matters. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA -Mr. Wimer asked for a motion to approve the agenda 

Mr. Gearhart motioned and Mrs. Sturgis seconded the motion to approve the agenda. All members present voted in favor. 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION* - Mr. Wimer asked the audience if anyone wished to formally comment. 

There was no public participation. 

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT - Mr. Wimer provided the Superintendent's report. 

Dr. Peart was not in so Mr. Wimer shared that the next PAC meeting will be May 6, 2025 and it will be virtual. 


















